## Hancock Comprehensive Plan Committee Meeting Minutes 8/1/24

Members Present: Rod Franzius, Ruth Franzius, Doug Kimmel, Ant Blasi, Renee Duncan, Mary Turner, Chris Holmes, Brett Ciccotelli, Patricia Kontur, Tim Kief

Minutes from 6/6 and 6/24 meetings were unanimously approved by those present.

Fourth of July events were well attended, and Doug and Ant spoke to lots of folks about our comprehensive planning efforts at the wharf. Mary tabled at the memorial park that same day.

The committee affirmed Doug's co-chair position of the Comprehensive Plan committee.

Regarding the concern expressed about the Town Select board's process for appointing new members in the future, the committee requests that they be consulted prior to any new appointments.

Motion was made to accept the proposal from The Musson Group for "On Call Planning Assistance" to create the comprehensive plan. Chris moved to approve the motion and Brett seconded. Motion passed with all in favor.

Brett explained the google survey and that responses submitted in that format will automatically collate into a data sheet. Paper responses will need to be manually entered. The committee reviewed the survey.

Renee will send Doug a link to the edited survey and an exported PDF to get feedback from Musson Group.

We'll solicit incentives to offer to folks who fill out the survey.

The committee is tentatively planning to host a visioning session at the Hancock Historical Society on Friday, September 13<sup>th</sup> from 6-8pm.

Our next meeting is Thursday, September 5th at 6pm at the town hall.